























Class Notes

Continued from Page 7

pathy is extended to Mr., and Mrs.
John O. Esselstein (Adele Klopf)
on the death of their eighteen-month
old son, James David, who died on
Dec. 16 from a croup attack and
now is an angel in Heaven.

1945—Congratulations are extend-
ed to Mr. and Mrs. Harry Finke,
Jr., on the birth of their first child,
a son, Harry Francis Finke, III, on
Dec. 13, Dayton. Congratulations are
extended to Geraldine Hartigan and
Joseph F. Connelly, who were mar-
ried Nov. 19 in St. Patrick’s Church,
Cincinnati, Congratulations are ex-
tended to Dolores Bagrowski and Dr.
James A. Schuler, who were married
in St. Michael’s Church, Chicago,
Nov. 19. Dr. Schuler served his in-
ternship at Mercy Hospital and is
now resident at Lewis Memorial
Hospital, Chicago. Geneva Moody
Lamanna is residing in Oakland,
California. Mr. and Mrs. Frank E.
Hanna (Anne Pennell) are residing
in Lima. Mr. Hanna is athletic co-
ordinator and instructor in Lima.
The very best wishes go to George
Igel, who is in Warm Springs, Ga.
George had an attack of polio last
summer and is showing marked im-
provement.

194.6—Congratulations are extend-
ed to Mr. and Mrs. Wm. H. Smith,
Oak Park, Ill., on the birth of their
third child, a daughter, Mildred
Catherine, on Dec. 4, in Chicago.
Clara Loose is teaching school at
Batavia, Ohio. Patricia McDonough
Eikmeier is residing in St. Cloud,
Minn.

1947—Sympathy is extended to
Alice L. Hendershot on the death
of her father. Congratulations are
extended to Mr. and Mrs. Wm.
Knisley on the birth of their son,
Thomas William, on Dec. 16. Mr.
and Mrs. Paul Abbott (Eloise Ret-
tig), Hermosa Beach, Calif., were
campus visitors. Congratulations are
extended to Mr. and Mrs. Paul
Reichert (Margaret August) on the
birth of their second son, Dan, on
Nov. 11. Congratulations are ex-
tended to Robert and Margaret Mis-
lan on the birth of their son, Henry
William, Oct. 14. Edgar P. Moore
is living in Oakridge, Tenn. Con-
gratulations are extended to Mr. and
Mrs. Benjamin F. Shearer (Char-
lotte Hochwalt) on the birth of their
son, Benjamin Francis ITI. Congrat-
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ulations are extended to Mary Ellen
Blanford and Bertrand B. Heckel,
whose engagement and approaching
marriage has been announced. The
wedding will take place Feb, 11 at
Holy Family Church, Dayton. Bert
received his Master’s from Harvard
Business School last June.

1948 Congratulations are extend-
ed to Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A.
Bucher (Mary Anne Kessen) on the
birth of their son, John Edward,
Nov. 14, in Dayton. Barbara Varga
is residing in La Crosse, Wisconsin.
She has been appointed executive di-
rector of the Community Chest and
Welfare Federations of La Crosse.
She received her master’s in Social
Administration at Ohio State, with
a major in community organization
and research. During the past suni-
mer her field work placement was
with Community Chests of America
in New York City — the National
Association of local chests and coun-
cils. Good luck to you and your
work ! Congratulations are extended
to Madeleine Unger and Jim Riley,
who were married on Nov. 19 at St.
Albert the Great Church in Dayton.
Following their New York honey-
moon, they are residing in Dayton.

1949—Congratulations are extend-
ed to Joan Murray and Ted Lienesch
whose engagement and approaching
marriage has been announced. They
are planning to be married on Feb.
18. Congratulations are extended to
Montford ]. Hendrickson, who has
opened his accounting office in
Eaton. He announces his services are
available as an accountant and tax
consultant for both individual and
business places. Kay Minch, Berea,
was present for the Cleveland U.D.
Alumni Dance. Bryan McCall is on
the staff at Marmion Military Acad-
emy, Aurora, Ill. Joseph A. Stevens
is doing graduate work at Michigan
State College in East Lansing. Thos.
A. Beckert is doing graduate work at
Indiana University at Bloomington.
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Fremont are
residing in Badger, Wisc., where he
is doing graduate work. John L.
Schneider is doing graduate work at
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UCLA. Margaret Fagler has moved
to Uniontown, Pa, Congratulations
are extended to Marty Kinkade,
Zanesville, on the opening of his law
office. Roy J. Adviento is doing
graduate work at Indiana University,
Bloomington. Jim Hanby, Beaver
Creek High School football coach,
is piloting the Marshall Brothers
amateur basketball team in the All-
Star League at Wright - Patterson
Field. Lee Lacey has been named
sales manager for the Goodwill In-
dustries in Dayton following the
completion of a thirteen-week train-
ing course sponsored by Goodwill
Industries of America, Inc. Mervin
H. Martin is doing graduate work
at the University of Michigan. Mr.
and Mrs. Bernard A. Hickey are to
be congratulated on the birth of
their son, Bernard John, on Sept. 17,
1949. Jesse E. Steberl is a corrective
therapist at Brown General Hospital,
Veterans Administration Center. Ist
Lt. Lawrence G. Wright has been
assigned by the USAF Institute of
Technology, Wright-Patterson AFB
to Ohio State for the completion of
educational requirements in elec-
trical engineering. Before going to
State he was at the Clinton County
Air Force Base, Wilmington, Ohio, as
chief of the development branch en-
gineering section, All Weather Flying
Division, AMC. Jacqueline Dehn is
working in the editorial dept., of the
Stevens-Davis Publishing Co., in Chi-
cago, and residing in Evanston. Hank
Petschelt is doing graduate work at
Northwestern. Correction : Dick Barr
is teaching at Maria Stein, Ohio, in-
stead of in Nashville, Tenn.—Ed
(Chief) Toscani is assistant-coach
South Catholic High School in Phil-
adelphia. From all reports, he is doing
a very good job up there. Anna L.
King is residing in Elmont, N. Y.
Danny Groszewski, St. Louis, Mo.,
was a campus visitor. Congratula-
tions are extended to Mr. and Mrs.
Geo. Mitchell (Elaine Whalen) on
the birth of their daughter, Judith
Elaine, on Dec. 11. Congratulations
are extended to Mary F. Cavanaugh
and William G. Donahue, who were
married on Dec. 27 in Holy Angels
Church, Dayton.



